

October Meeting Highlights


Twenty-eight Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the October 12th luncheon meeting.  Al Stein introduced guest Bob Harrison of Bell Aire Harbor Services and Fred Goldsmith introduced Dan Negron of the TT Club. 
Coast Guard News
Prior to the report, Fred Goldsmith presented CDR Briggs with a check from the Waterways Association for $3,000.  These funds will be utilized by the Coast Guard Mutual Assistance to aid those Coast Representatives that suffered losses during Hurricane Katrina.  CDR Briggs expressed appreciation for the association’s generosity.

CDR Wyman Briggs highlighted the following issues: 

· The Waterways Association conducted its annual Barge Breakaway Seminar on Tuesday, September 20th at Chartiers Country Club. Results from the 2005 Barge Breakaway Seminar’s interactive exercise were distributed to the membership and are attached to this newsletter. (See attachment1) 
· Five groundings within the last week have been attributed to current low water levels.  Caution should be utilized during navigation on the rivers, especially red flag barges, to avoid potential spills or river closures due to a grounded vessel.

Army Corps of Engineers

Jim Fisher presented the attached report to the membership.  Rich Lockwood has been stationed in Baton Rouge for the next month.  (See Attachment2)

The Army Corp is a continuing resolution time period awaiting budget approval so no new projects can be implemented at this time.  Jim did confirm that key reservoirs are low and the rivers are considered in a drought watch.  
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attachment2)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report

Mary Ann Bucci presented the following report:
SmartLock Update:

Asst. Secretary of the Army John Woodley came to Pittsburgh for a SmartLock Demonstration.  The SmartLock equipment is on the DL Johnson and the Emsworth Lock and Dam.  The Pilot House of the Tow Boat was blacked-out for zero visibility through the lockage process. The demonstration was successful and Mr. Woodley was impressed with the technology.  The Port of Pittsburgh Commission is requesting that the SmartLock equipment be installed on all the locks on the Ohio River to create a better test market.

Smart Rivers 21 Conference
The Port of Pittsburgh Commission hosted the First Annual Smart Rivers Conference October 2, 2005 through October 4, 2005.  The conference was attended by 75 individuals from all over the world representing ports, barge companies, terminal operators and shippers.  The presentations discussed best practice in various aspects of waterway transportation.  The next conference will be held in Brussels, Belgium in 

October, 2006.
Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported that the Action Plan Committee meeting is scheduled for October 13th.  The goal of this committee is to identify areas in Pittsburgh that create navigational challenges in high water/hazardous conditions.

Dick reiterated an early request to the Corp on the dredging at New Cumberland, Pike Island and Emsworth Locks.  It was recommended that an engineering study be completed to review diverting the creek flow in an effort to eliminate this annual issue.

Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr was unable to attend the meeting. No additional information was presented under this item.
Other Meeting Comments


Mark Devinney thanked everyone for their attendance to the meeting.  With no other business to discuss, the meeting was concluded.
November Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for November 9th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, November 3rd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
November 9, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Mixed Field Green Salad served with Cracked Peppercorn Dressing


Braised Beef Tips w/Burgundy Wine served over buttered noodles


Sauteed Zucchini


Coconut Cream Pie
  Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, November 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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